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CORPORATE BOX 

As mentioned in a previous FCR newsletter, FCR members now have access to a corporate box at 

Wanneroo Raceway. The box is located on the start / finish straight and the upper floor provides a 

great viewing area of the track in a comfortable and sheltered environment. There is also a small 

kitchen and rest area on the ground floor level.  The box was given a spring clean recently and a TV 

installed too. Thanks again to Dick Ward at Go-Gear and Marty Bullock from Densford Civil for 

making this available to the members. 

 



 

Comfy leather lounge chairs to relax and watch the footie in between races! 

 

Stairs to the viewing balcony. 



 

 

The viewing balcony. 



 

View from the balcony. Note Ricky Virago’s beautifully rebuilt Lola Sports 2000 waiting to enter the 

track. 

STANDING START VS. ROLLING START 

Below is an update on where FCR is at with understanding the requirements to trial a rolling start. 

I have been advised that the process for trialling a rolling start is quite straight forward at Wanneroo 

Raceway as the WASCC has a standard procedure for rolling starts in the MSA Race Meeting 

Standing Regulations. FCR simply need to ask WASCC for a rolling start for our events. 

The implementation of a trial rolling start will be discussed further at the next FCR committee 

meeting. 

 

END OF SEASON PRIZE GIVING DINNER – save the date 

The end of season prize giving dinner will be held on Saturday 26th November 2022 at the Melville 

Glades Golf Club. Tickets will be $40 per person and this will include a grazing table on arrival and a 

two course dinner. A cash bar will be available. Please make a note in your diary and save this date. 

More information will follow nearer the time. 

 



 

CLASSICS ON THE SWAN / CELEBRATION OF MOTORSPORT 

FCR has been invited again this year to put 6 cars on display at the Celebration of Motorsport at 

Langley Park on Sunday 11th September 2022. Would any member keen to display their car at this 

event please contact me. 

 

2021 FCR display 

 

REMAINING 2022 ROUNDS 

 

Sunday   21st August  Collie 

Saturday  17th September  Wanneroo 

Saturday / Sunday 1st / 2nd October  Collie 

Sunday   6th November  Wanneroo  

 



 

FCR 2022 SHIRTS 

The new FCR shirts are now available for sale at $35 each. The shirt is made from lightweight 

breathable polyester material and available in a range of sizes from Small to XX Large. 

 

Please contact Brian Searles (0438 160 435) if you wish to buy one. 

 

 



 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 
Attached is a copy of a notice from MSA MRP entitled ‘Circuit Racing Driving Notes’. MSA MRP has 
asked all category representatives to provide these notes to their members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

STAY SAFE 

 

Contact details;  admin@formulaclassic.com.au 
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